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I want to alert you to an urgent matter pending before the New Jersey Board of Public 
Utilities. Pursuant to a 1993 law called Opportunity New Jersey, Verizon NJ was obligated to 
upgrade New Jersey's "copper wire" network by 2010. To fund the Opportunity New Jersey 
expansion, Verizon NJ was permitted to collect excess charges from their customers and 
received lucrative tax breaks from the State. These charges and tax breaks began in the 1990s 
and are still being collected today. 

Verizon failed to meet its timeframe requirements under the Opportunity New Jersey 
agreement to New Jersey residents. As a result of Verizon's failures, on March 12, 2012, the 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities initiated a legal action against Verizon NJ. The Board and 
Verizon NJ bave now entered into a proposed settlement agreement which I believe is inadequate 
and not in the best interests of myself and other New Jersey residents who have paid for this 
service that was not fully delivered. 

I oppose the Board's proposed settlement agreement and demand that The Board of 
Public Utilities hold Verizon to the original Opportunity New Jersey agreement which requires 
Verizon to expand broadband services to every customer in the State. The proposed settlement 
has the potential of costing myself and other residents even more money than I have already paid 
for the last 21 years, The Board of Public Utilities should not allow Verizon to flagrantly 
disregard the stipulations which are the framework for the charges and tax breaks that Verizon 
has enjoyed for 21 years. 

I am asking the Board of Public Utilities to be my advocate and investigate where our 
dollars were spent and to require Verizon to give me what I was originally promised under 
Opportunity New Jersey agreement of 1993. 

Very Truly Yours, , 
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